Aberton

Energy
Office of the Deputy Minister
T otecleiinn Dlara NT Floor 8

CIan. wumewr v ws

www.alberta.ca



P

Alberta Energy is leading the policy design of the new capacity market framework, while
the Alberta Electric Systems Operator (AESO) is leading the technical design. It is
government’s expectation that the MSA will work collaboratively with both Alberta Energy
and other electricity related agencies; provide advice and share information in a timely
manner; and leverage each other’'s expertise, experience and knowledge. Successful
implementation of a new capacity market framework in Alberta includes well-designed
capacity, energy, and ancillary services markets which together achieve an efficient
outcome for the overall Alberta electricity system.

As Alberta Energy develops and refines the new legislative framework and the
institutional framework to support it, specific policy direction will be confirmed and
provided to Alberta’s electricity-related agencies, including the MSA, as appropriate. As
these specific policy decisions are a work in progress, the technical design and
legislative framework development will move in parallel.

Final technical design elements will need to be explicitly aligned with the legislative
framework that is being developed before implementation of the capacity market. It is
therefore expected that the MSA will, through its support in both the policy and technical
design processes, identify areas that require clarity through government policy. These
should be raised to Alberta Energy for consideration and decision-making by
government.

As government continues to work towards the objectives outlined in this letter, additional
direction to the MSA will be provided as necessary.

Sincerely,

Original signed by;

Coleen Volk
Deputy Minister

cc. Bob Heggie, Alberta Utilities Commission
Dave Erickson, Alberta Electric System Operator





